
Dear Members of the Joint Committee on Carbon Reduction, 
  
I am writing to voice strong support for HB 2020, also known as the Clean Energy Jobs 
bill.  My name is Chris Farrington, I live in Portland, and I’m an owner of a small 
video-production company.  I was raised in Portland from ages 2 to 16, and have retuned 

her to raise my family and run my business.  Recently, I’ve become involved in climate change 
activism and have founded a collective of video production companies to enact sustainable 
practices.  I know Oregon as a State can do far more than our group can. 
 

I want to stress the economic opportunity presented by HB 2020. HB 2020 will create a Cap-
and-Invest program that will send the right market signals to drive investment and job growth 
across the state. 

  
Thanks in part to smart policies like the Clean Fuels Program, Oregon is already home 
to more than 55,000 clean energy jobs, according to E2’s 2018 Clean Jobs Oregon report. 
And that economic development is benefiting the entire state, with more than 11,000 
rural Oregonians employed in the clean energy economy.  
  
The Clean Energy Jobs bill would send a clear, long-term signal to investors that Oregon’s clean energy 

market is poised for further expansion and give Oregon a competitive advantage to capture 
the rising tide of investments and businesses ready to put Oregonians to work in 
clean energy. As experience in other jurisdictions has shown, the benefits of a Cap-
and-Invest program extend beyond the cleantech sector and can create revenue streams and 

provide resources to Oregon’s farmers, foresters, and ranchers.  It is because of these economic 
opportunities that 78 Oregon business leaders and investors signed a letter in support of HB 2020. 

  
A recent economic analysis commissioned by the Governor’s office further 
demonstrates HB 2020’s economic promise – it found that passage of the bill would 
lead to around 50,000 new jobs in Oregon, a 2.5% growth in Oregon’s real GDP, and 
an increase in Oregonians’ household income across all tax brackets, with the most 
going to low-income households. 
  
And while the economic opportunities are great, the consequences of inaction are 
devastating.  If we fail to mitigate our greenhouse gas emissions, climate change will 
exact enormous costs to Oregon’s people, environment, and economy. 
  
To maximize the benefits to Oregonians, the legislature must pass a strong bill that 
enables linkage to the Western Climate Initiative which at a minimum means 
adopting a declining cap on par with California’s 2030 requirement that emissions 
fall at least 40 percent below 1990 levels. 

https://www.e2.org/reports/clean-jobs-oregon-2018/
https://www.e2.org/reports/district-by-district-clean-energy-jobs-in-oregon/
https://members.e2.org/jsp/controller?docName=petition(Alert_CapandInvest)


  
Thank you for the opportunity to provide input.  As an Oregon business leader, I urge 
you to pass HB 2020 and create the strongest Cap-and-Invest program possible. 
 


